RAMS 4t of February 2025, Club Meeting Minutes

Meeting Started @ 7:00pm with twenty-one members present, Quorum requirement met. Adjourned 7:30pm (30
minutes).
New Members: All New Members Voted in during January Meeting

Club Recognition: Message from President Howard Bass:
Remembering our Great Club Member Nelson Hole who passed away recently. Nelson spent his adult life to the enjoyment and
advancement of RC Flying.

Howard declared Bruce Jansen the Winner for the Membership Renewal Thermos Prize!

Happy February 2025 Birthday to the following Pilots!

Jayson Belton
Lambert Ronald
Johnson Herb

Prior Meeting Minutes: Unanimously Approved, Tommy Cheek, Rod Stauffer motion to approve & second.

Treasurer Report: Unanimously Approved, Charlie Lasley, Rod Stauffer; motion to approve & second.

Old Business:
1. No estimates shared on the Ditch and Field projects.
a. Butch Pendergrass shared an urgency to get the ditch fixed as soon as possible. All members
agreed this needs to be a top priority. A majority of members also agreed we need to have a

written estimate.

b. A motion was made to start out with $5000 to get the project started. Motion by Tommy Cheek,
Second by Randy Covington. Howard call for discussion. It appeared all members felt this repair
must happen quickly, but not without a written estimate for the Club Records. Howard closed
the discussion and took the vote duly motioned and second. The measure failed by a 9 for, 10
against while 2 abstained.

c. It was decided Butch would get us an estimate as soon as he could, and we would immediately
take a Club Vote via Email where a majority will pass the expense proposed. It is especially
important we get this done by the first event for 2025.

2. Howard asked members to help when they could if called upon by the CDs for our Events.

3. Warbird Event June 11-15; Heli Event June 20-21, both approved in January Meeting. George and John
Welcome will cook at the Hawks Hangar for all events per agreement with Howard.

4. Howard will call Hunter Landscaping to start spraying.

New Business: THE MEMBERS DISCUSSED NELSON HOLE WHO PASSED, A LONG TIME RAMS MEMBER WHO DID
MUCH FOR THE RC SPORT DURING HIS LIFE. NELSON WILL BE FOREVER REMEMBERED & MISSED.

1. Event Parking:
a. Butch proposed additional parking at the end where the farmers are now currently using. The club was in favor
with a written estimate and permission from the landowners. This will also be voted on ASAP.
2. Giant Scale Event:
a. Adiscussion was held to change the Giant Scale Event name to the following:

RAMS MEMORIAL GIANT SCALE EVENT
“REMEMBERING OUR LOYAL MEMBERS WHO PASSED”
b. Vote Cast with a Unanimous Decision: Motion, Randy Covington, Second Ken Kayser
3. Butch also lead a discussion about electricity at the field. While there are a few obstacles, Butch felt like it could be

navigated. He had conversations with landowner Neil Doub.



Adjournment: Motion to close our January 2025 Meeting --- John Amsden and Connie Johnson ----- Unanimously
approved 7:30pm.

50/50 Drawing: There was no 50/50 drawing held.

Submitted Mike Holbrook, 2/5/2025.




